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Homespun Holidays Back 

   News of the Family from The United Presbyterian Church at Whitinsville 

The United Presbyterian Church at Whitinsville  

51 Cottage St. (church) - 7 Spring St. (office), Whitinsville, MA 01588 

Phone:  508.234.8220           Website:  www.whitinpres.org          www.facebook.com/whitinpres 

Office E-mail:  office@whitinpres.net          

Rev. Dr. Susan DeHoff E-mail:  sldehoff@verizon.net 

Office Hours: 12:00 PM - 4:00 PM Monday & Wednesday 

          8:00 AM - 12:00 PM Thursday & Friday      

*The church office is CLOSED on Tuesdays.    

In case of emergencies, please call 774 -246 -6313  

Lay Leadership  

Have you heard the good news?  Our Mission Study Report was approved by the Boston 

Presbytery Committee on Ministry in August. 

What does that mean for us?  It means that we can now elect a Pastor Nominating 

Committee to start the search for a permanent pastor for UPCOW! 

The Lay Leadership committee is praying for and seeking members for this committee.  

The committee will be responsible for taking the Mission Study Report, creating a 

Minister Information Form which will need to be approved by Session and the Committee 

on Ministry.  Once that is done, we will be ready to review potential candidates for a new 

pastor for our church.  The committee will look at their Pastor Information Forms or 

PIFS and set up interviews via phone/skype.   

It is a commitment, you will most likely meet weekly until a new minister is called. 

We are asking that you prayerfully consider serving Christ in this capacity.  We want a 

diverse group of 5 or 7 members.   Sometimes God calls people to serve in a foreign 

country or to give money to help but He also calls us to serve in our own church.  We 

have a unique blend of faithful congregants here and God has A PLAN FOR US.  If you are 

feeling Godõs call to serve on this committee please reach out to   a member of the Lay 

Leadership Committee.  We are:  Katrina Bilodeau, Greg Giemza, Noah Redden, Judy 

Salzberg, Anna Santoro, Todd Schelin, Gaye Shannon and Mary Spalton. 



 

**Sunday Morning Worship Schedule** 

    

        Adult Education   9:30AM - 10:30AM 
      Morning Worship Service  10:30AM - 11:30AM 
      Coffee Fellowship   11:30 AM 
 
        ñFor where two or three are gathered in my name, there am I in the midst of themò     Matthew 18:20 

~ October ~  
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Ministries  Oct 6 Oct 13 Oct 20 Oct 27 Nov 3 

Worship  
Leader K. Bilodeau R. Thomas M. Widner M. Thomas G. Shannon 

Children's 
Sermon 

Rev. DeHoff K. Bilodeau C. Matchett C. Pilibosian Rev. DeHoff 

Welcome  
Center 

L. Cassavant H. Platt J. Baker M. Spalton S. Santoro 

Greeter T. Morin G. Giemza M & B Widner L. Walsh K. Bilodeau 

Offering  
Counters 

D & S Mateer 
N. Joyce &    

L. Austin 
K & D Miedema 

C. Pilibosian &  

G. Giemza  

Power Point 
M. Thomas G. Giemza K. Bilodeau N. Redden M. Thomas 

NAC Crop Walk  

The annual Blackstone Valley Crop Hunger Walk will be on Saturday, October 19th, 

starting with 8;30am registration at Trinity Episcopal Church in Whitinsville. The walk 

begins at 9:00am with a three mile walk to the Community House in Uxbridge where 

refreshments will be served. Please consider this fundraiser as it helps feed the needy 

locally and globally. We raised over $6,000 last year and hope to increase that each 

year.  Donate to my team "UPCOW" or form your own team online at: 

www.crophungerwalk/northbridgema  You can make a difference! Contact Coordinator Tanya Morin at 508-341-

6652 or danvillegirl348@gmail.com  

Coffee Fellowship  

Have you noticed the past couple of Sundays, we have not had anyone to host coffee fellowship?  We need you to sign 

up but if you would rather be assigned, please let Gaye Shannon know @ 508.320.5723 or shannons.jg@gmail.com.  

Coffee fellowship only requires for you to bring a plate or two of something sweet or something savory, it doesn't have 

to be a TON of stuff.  There is coffee typically prepared for Sunday school and we bring it upstairs or they can use the 

Keurig.  A bottle of lemonade, juice, or iced tea is appreciated but not necessary.  It is just a great way to catch up with 

your church family! 

mailto:danvillegirl348@gmail.com
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Lately I have been thinking a lot about the increasing difficulty people 

seem to have discussing topics about which they have differing 

opinions.  Not that it has ever been easy to have such conversations, 

but it seems lately that I hear more heated arguing on television news 

shows, in parking lots, and even between parents and children in 

grocery store aisles.  In all these situations it seems that each person 

involved cannot hear what the other person(s) are really trying to communicate because 

his or her own anger is so intense. 

It makes me want to ask, òIn this age of snap chatting, text messaging, and 

tweeting have we forgotten how to have a real face-to-face conversation with someone 

about something that really matters to us?ó  In those cryptic, abbreviated, electronic 

messages we read, we see the words being expressed, but we donõt always get the 

emotional feeling of the message that the sender felt when the words were keyed.  The 

result is that we end up communicating in a way that removes us from emotion, and the 

reality is that the emotion may very well be the most important part of the 

communication.   

A lot of times it is the underlying feeling that is what we need most for someone 

to hear.  That is especially true when the feeling has to do with fear on some level.  Angry 

words often are a cover for fear, but the exact thing we fear may not be clear in our own 

minds.  Thatõs why it is helpful for someone else to hear, reflect, and help us deal with that 

fear.  A simple example is the person who became irate at a striking grocery store chain 

employee.  The angry words talked about how wrong-headed the decision to strike had 

been, and deteriorated to shouts about the negative things the employee wanted and the 

selfish thoughts the employee had. 

Someone made an effort to comfort the angry person, and the two of them went 

off for a conversation.  After some talk it became clear that the person was afraid that 

needed medication from the storeõs pharmacy would not be available.  That in turn gave 

rise to fear of the health outcome to the person.  In the end, the ògood Samaritanó helped 

the person understand how to procure the needed medication regardless of the strike.  

The personõs anger went away, and peace was restored. I doubt seriously that this 

resolution could have happened via electronic communication. 

No one likes dealing with anger that is out of control.  But when we find 

ourselves in that situation, there are a couple things to remember that may be of help: (1) 

Make òIó statements rather than òyouó statements.  I know what I think, feel, need, and 

want; I do not know what you think, feel, need, and want until you tell me.  (2) Ask òyouó 

questions rather than òIó questions.  You need to know what the other person thinks, 

feels, needs, or wants.  You might ask, òWhat can I do to help?ó rather than asking òHow 

do you think I feel right now?ó   

Rather than being put-off by someoneõs anger, offer to listen.  By careful listening, 

try to help the person sort out the facts and the feelings.  When it is your turn to be the 

angry person, try to find someone you trust to listen and help you sort it all out.  Accept 

the likelihood that somewhere in the anger there are other feelings that are also 

important, and accept that somewhere in the mix there is quite possibly the need to 

adjust to the fact that things cannot always be just the way you want them to be. 

And then pray.  Just when we seem to have things all tied up in a knot, we can 

take the knot to God and let God tell us, òbe patient, dear, while I untie the knot.ó 

The site chosen 

for the first con-

structed United 

Presbyterian 

Church of Whit-

insville is where 

our current 

church stands to-

day on Cottage 

Street.  The land 

was purchased 

from Cyrus Taft 

for $500.  The 

deed is dated Jan-

uary 24, 1878.  

Do you know any 

new 50 year 

members? (Have 

been a member of 

any church as well 

as ours for at least 

50 years) Please let 

the office know. 

October 29th is 

Heritage Sunday!  
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Second Sunday Social and Rally Day  

Our popular Second Sunday Socials are back!  Come join us after church on Sunday, October 13.  This year, your 

food, fun, and fellowship committee will be preparing the "main course" and we are asking you to bring either a 

vegetable, a salad, potatoes, noodles, or rice or a dessert to SHARE! 

We will have a sign up in the fellowship gathering area but even if you miss signing up or forget to cook something, we 

hope you will still join us.  This is a great way to get to know your church family! 

PrimeTime ® kicks off with Superhero Party  on Wednesday, October 2.  Kids will enjoy su-

perhero games, snacks, and crafts.  Our clubõs theme this year is òHeroes of the Faith!ó  We will be 

looking at both biblical heroes and other Christians who changed their world because of their faith 

in Christ.  Kids grades K through 6 are invited to attend this event to learn more about Prime-

Time®.  The party and the regular program are held 2:45-5:30 p.m. at the United Presbyterian 

Church, 51 Cottage Street.  For more information contact the director, Gaye Shannon, at shan-

nons.jg@gmail.com or 508-320-5723.   

Church Family News!  

Jean Finnegan celebrated her 80th Birthday! 

Two of our confirmands,  Eric & Jessica Schelin, confirmed 

September 29th 

Unoõs Fundraiser Oct 24th for 

Friends of Peace of Bread  

mailto:shannons.jg@gmail.com
mailto:shannons.jg@gmail.com
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JOYS 

Gaye Shannon expressed sincere thanks to those members of our church who so capably prepared 

and served the Peace of Bread meal on September 25 . 

Gaye also expressed great thanks to the Kathryn Huston ladies who put together such a wonderful 

meal for the collation held in fellowship hall after the Celebration of Life Service for Andrea 

Whitney . 

Chris Matchett wished a very Happy 80th Birthday to Jean Finnegan! 

It is with immense joy that Laurie Sabourin announced that Robie is back on American soil after a tour of duty in 

Afghanistan.  It is hoped that he will be given approval to enjoy a week of leave at home in mid October. 

PLEASE BE IN PRAYER FOR: 

Please continue pray for Brandy Giemza .  The surgical procedure to clean out her right carotid artery was 

successful and Brandy is at home with orders to rest for ten days.  Please also keep Greg in your prayers as he assists 

Brandy in following doctorõs orders. 

Laura Joyceõs Mom, Darlene, is recovering quite well from injuries she sustained from a bad fall and hopes to not 

overdo as she heals. 

Please keep Tammy Cullen and Ron Whitney and their families in your prayers as they continue to mourn the 

passing of their mother, Andrea Whitney . 

Please keep Judy Salzberg in your prayers as she prepares for knee replacement surgery on October 9. 

 

Remember The Homebound and Those in Hospitals, Rehab Centers and Nursing Homes: 

Leona Cook - St. Camillus Health Center, 447 Hill Street, Whitinsville, MA 01588 

Marion Boyd ð Beaumont Assisted Living, 85 Beaumont Dr., Rm 21, Northbridge, MA 01534 

Arlene Koopman - Beaumont Assisted Living, 85 Beaumont Dr., Rm 17, Northbridge, MA 01534 

Gloria Rauth - Beaumont Assisted Living, 85 Beaumont Dr., Rm 17, Northbridge, MA 01534 

Ruth Hoekstra - Linwood Apartments No. 105, 670 Linwood Avenue, Whitinsville, MA 01588 

Jim Remillard ð 20 Fair Street, Uxbridge, MA  01569 

Nancy Freiswyk ð Beaumont Rehabilitation and Skilled Nursing Center, Beaumont Dr., Room 222, Northbridge, 

MA 01534 

  

Making Your Requests for Prayer Known  

(1) You may use our Email prayer chain (upcwprayerchain@googlegroups.com) to share your prayer request. 

(2) Before the worship service , write your request on a piece of paper & give it to the worship leader. (3) 

During the worship service , share your request during the òPrayers of the Peopleó segment. OR (4)  Call  (508-

234-8220) or Email  (whitinpres@gmail.com) your request to the church office. 

 

 

October Birthday Corner 
 

Laura Joyce    10/2     

Gabe Stone    10/10     

Cindy Frieswyk   10/12     

Robie Sabourin   10/17     

Madison Ireland   10/18  

Dave Gniadek   10/25   

Jen Schelin    10/27  

Cheri Ribbe    10/28  

Chuck Holding   10/29  

Chuck Phoebe   10/31  

October Anniversary Corner 
  

Chris & Rena Matchett   10/3  

Chuck & Susan Phoebe   10/4  

Walter & Lois Convent   10/7  

Dave & Robin Gniadek   10/14  

Mike & Joanne Zeis   10/18  

Matt & Kristen Stone   10/23  

  

mailto:upcwprayerchain@googlegroups.com
mailto:whitinpres@gmail.com


Deaconõs Corner 

Best wishes to everyone in the new Fall season.  It is nice to see 

the changing colors and feel the changing temperatures. Our yard 

here at church has been looking nice, but soon we will have to 

rake those pretty leaves that love to cover the earth. Thanks to 

all that keep our building and facilities looking niceé 

Even with the new season coming upon us, the church continues to be busy with our 

group that serves the community with Peace of Bread. They are a very busy group, and 

always look forward to anyone that would like to help serve and/ or clean after the meal. 

We appreciate everything that Laura and Mike Sabourin have done to make this such a 

successful program! 

It is also a time to be thinking about cleaning out closets and possibly give away that little 

used shirt, pants, or other clothing for our new room where we can provide clothes, 

blankets, etc. for our Shelter that will become busy as the temperatures get colder.  

These are things that we take for granted, but are greatly needed for the homeless. If you 

can donate anything like this, it would be greatly appreciated, as we can then pass them 

along to those in need. Thanks to those who have helped us to be successful in the past 

few years! 

Now that school is back in full swing, we want to also remember our College kids, as well 

as our graduates who are going into the military. The deacons will be sending baked 

goodies and we will appreciate any donations for this. Ideas could be cookies, brownies, 

or another scrumptious goodie to help through exams, and one person is already looking 

forward to making her caramel corn!  We hope to be able to deliver these in the first 

week of November. 

As we prepare for the busiest time of the year, we also want to remember those who are 

in the nursing homes and hospitals. We want to encourage everyone to remember to 

pray for our friends and loved ones near and far. A quote that can easily help us to 

remember our friends (and extended family members, even!) is: 

  Make new friends, but keep the oldéOne is Silver, the other is Gold. 

 

September 24, 2019 for October Newsletter  
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Womenõs Book 

Club for  October 

will be Friday,   

October 18th  at 

6:30 pm.   òDivas 

of Damascusó by      

Michelle Stimpson 

 

50 Year Member Pictures  

The historical committee is collecting group pictures taken of 50 year members to be part 

of the historical display for Heritage Sunday.  If you have any group pictures of 50 year 

members and would like to share them, please contact Ken Remillard 

at kremillard1@hotmail.com.  We have  pictures of 50 year members dated 1956, 1985, 

1990, 1994, 1995, and 2009 through 2016. We are looking for any pictures for the years 

not listed above.  

mailto:kremillard1@hotmail.com
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Homespun Facts 2019  

�¡�� Call Chairperson Suzanne Santoro with any questions or suggestions.  She 

also chairs the Crafts and Harvest Tables 

�¡�� Rena Matchett chairs the Bake Sale Committee.  (508-234-1624) She needs 

lots and lots of cookies for the Famous Cookie Walk! 

�¡�� Harriet Platt, assisted by Anna Santoro, chairs the Theme Basket committee. 

Once again starter baskets will be available soon. (208-278-2514) 

�¡�� Our craft tables have unique gifts for every occasion. Do you have a craft to 

share?  Knitted and crocheted are always favorites. 

�¡�� Our Harvest Table reflects the bounties of our New England seasons. Do 

you have a result of your harvest to share? (Jams, Jellies, Relishes, etc.) 

�¡�� If you have any Attic Treasurers call Carol Pilibosian (508-234-5368) or Bev 

Keeler (508-476-5218) to open the Office Building. Deadline is October 7th. 

�¡�� Our famous Crunchy Chicken Luncheon is a perfect ending to a perfect day! 

Happy Homespun Holidays 2019!  

òHomespun Holidaysó 

Fellowship Hall will be bursting with enthusiastic holiday shoppers on Saturday, November 9th, from 10:00  

AM to 2:00 PM! Chairman Suzanne Santoro and her committee are planning a betterñthenð ever fair!  If 

Contact her  at   508-234-6456 with any questions or suggestions! 


